Minutes for the Annual Parish Meeting of Little Cheverell
7 pm Wednesday 19th May 2021 
In the village hall.
Following recent elections on May 6th Councillors Sue Ivey, Ben Thompson and Mike Phillips were returned unopposed
1. Co-option of Councillors – Drew Spearey and Dennis Heather were co-opted to the parish council, this makes 5 councillors bringing the council to full strength 
2. Election of the Chair for 2021/2022
A ballot was taken, resulting in Sue Ivey being elected to be chair for the next year
3. To receive the Chair's declaration of acceptance of office. The declaration of acceptance of office will be received within 2 weeks. 
4. Election of Vice-Chair for 2019/2020 This election has been deferred until the July meeting of the council 
5. Appointment of Clerk and other officers. The chair has agreed to undertake the duties of Clerk. Dennis Heather was appointed Responsible Finance Officer.
6. To decide when any declarations of acceptance of office which have not been received as provided by law shall be received - Within two weeks
7. Apologies. - Wes Parfitt
8. Public Forum. - Dominic Muns, the newly elected County Councillor for the Lavingtons attended to introduce himself. He explained the role of CATG and the Area Board. In each case, parish councils should approach Dominic to outline projects that they have in mind. An issue was raised by a village resident which related to signage for the 30mph speed limit along the B3098, between West Lavington and down through the bends to Little Cheverell. Dominic was able to advise the council how to report the worn 30 signs on the carriageway. Sue Ivey will report to MyWiltshire. She will also report a large pothole in the same area. Photos will be submitted
9. To receive a report from the outgoing Chair of the Parish Council.
The Chair submitted his Annual Report for May 2019 and 2020.  Key points were:
· Anne Venus, who had been a councillor for many years, announced her resignation in July 2019.
· Ben Thompson was co-opted to the Council in November and Dennis Heather took over her role of Responsible Finance Officer.
· In November 2019 and November 2020, the Council took part in the Armistice Day ceremonies in the churchyard, laying a wreath, each year, at the War Memorial 
· The Council opened a new website:   littlecheverellparishcouncil.org.uk 
· Following the introduction of Covid restrictions, the May 2020 meeting and all subsequent meetings up to and including March 2021 were held remotely via Zoom, organised by Bill Mowatt
· In September 2020 the Council submitted to the Community Area Transport Group requesting an improvement to HGV signage at the railway bridge end of Low Road. CATG have agreed to changes which are eagerly awaited. The Council has agreed to pay £325 which is 25% of the total cost.
· The damaged 40mph sign was replaced in October 2020
· In November it was agreed to renew the Defibrillator contract for four years, paying an annual cost of £450
· The recurrent flooding at the dipping well opposite Springside Cottage seems to have been cured after a new wall was built to prevent debris from falling in. This cost £850 but would have considerably more if the road had required closure. This was avoided when two villagers allowed their drive to be used as a worksite.
· After a direct approach to a landowner whose manure heap was leaking slurry into School Lane and down into the stream, the problem was alleviated and in addition, the landowner scraped the mud along the lane in both parishes. This was announced at the March meeting
· On April 15th 2021, the Council held an emergency meeting in order to approve a quote from Gaiger Bros of £4005 to replace the floor and redecorate the kitchen area of the village hall. The Council also agreed to accept a donation of £1500 from the Village Hall Trustees.
· During the period May 2019 to May 2021 the Council approved 19 planning applications and objected to one.
· Finally, I would like to pay tribute to Kathryn Rogers, who organised a Whatsapp group at the height of Covid restrictions. It was extremely helpful to those who could not leave their homes, particularly the elderly, whereby other villagers did shopping and trips to the pharmacy.
· My best wishes to the new Council and Chair
10 To receive a report from the Chair of the Village Hall Trustees –Little Cheverell Village Hall Committee Annual Report for April 2020 to March 2021 
Looking Back on 2020/21
Due to the restrictions of the Covid-19 crisis and the vulnerabilities within our small community, there has been no physical activity within the Village Hall this year.
During the first lockdown in 2020, the committee set-up a WhatsApp group for the village to help communications within the village at this strange time. We also created a list of those who were willing to help the vulnerable and isolating members of our community, which was distributed to every household within Little Cheverell. Both of these assets were used well, and the WhatsApp group continues to be used frequently.
All new families moving into the village have been given a message of welcome through their door with details of the hall committee and WhatsApp group, so that they feel part of the community and can join in the group conversations, despite being unable to meet people in person.
Kathryn Rogers resigned from her post as Chair of the Village Hall Committee in April 2020, due to personal reasons. The team and village were all very sad to see her leave and thank her for the tireless work that she did for all of us in Little Cheverell. Claire Williams took over as Chair in May and Joanna Coleman took on the post in November 2020.
The Hall floor was declared unsafe within the kitchen area, in November 2020. The Parish Council own the actual building and are responsible for any physical maintenance, so are organising and paying for the works. Given the large cost of this project (circa £7000) the committee have agreed to contribute £1,500 from our affirmative account, although this will come out of the 2021/22 finances, as it will be paid in May 2021.
For Christmas 2020, we had to forgo our normal plans for mulled wine and mince pies in the village hall on Christmas Eve. Instead, at the start of December, we sent each household a Christmas card and a message from the hall committee, looking forward to 2021 and what we might be able to do as a village again. This was warmly received.
Nicola Broe moved into Rose Cottage in the village in January 2021 and offered to join the committee as our treasurer. The formal handover for this will take place in May 2021, when we can finally meet outside of our own households.
In February 2021, we applied for a Covid-19 business support grant via Wiltshire Council. We are currently waiting for this to be paid to us. It should cover the lost revenue from this financial year.
Looking forward
Joanna Coleman will be resigning from her post as Chair and from the committee at the AGM on May 1st 2021. As we look to the future, the committee needs a new chair, plus another committee member from the village community, so the hunt is on for 2 new members.
The work on the hall floor should be completed in May 2021, and the hall will then need a total spring clean after a year of no occupation.
An Easter trail was organised for the village in April 2021, and enjoyed by all who took part and came to receive their chocolate prizes. This raised £25 in funds. With all fingers firmly crossed, we may be able to hold some form of event in the summer, but we may still be restricted on numbers.
Statement of finances
Outgoings
April 2020 Current account opening balance =  £1,973.32
	Date
	Description
	Services
	Other
	Hall Funds

	28/06/20
	SSE
	53.18
	
	1,920.14

	17/11/20
	Water2business
	25.36
	
	1,894.78

	17/11/2020
	SSE
	43.83
	
	1,850.95

	20/11/20
	Christmas flyer printing
	
	12.00
	1,838.95

	07/01/21
	Protect Fire Equipment
	58.05
	
	1,780.90

	16/01/21
	SSE
	52.29
	
	1,728.61

	10/03/21
	water2business
	30.79
	
	1,697.82

	10/03/21
	SSE
	46.50
	
	1,651.32



There were no outgoings from the affirmative account during this period.

Income
£0 during this period for the current account.
£13.69 interest on the affirmative account balance.

Account Totals on 31/03/2021
	Affirmative Account
	£3,235.28

	Current Account
	£1,651.32

	Petty cash
	£239.76

	Total LCVH funds
	£5,126.36




Signed by the Chairman

______________________________________________


